

March 17, 2020

IMMEDIATE CLOSURE OF CLUB FACILITIES

Dear Rancho Niguel Recreation Club Members:

Effective immediately, all Club facilities are closed until further notice. This closure has been implemented in response to orders issued by the Orange County Health Care Agency (HCA) prohibiting private gatherings and activities which are not considered essential services. The latest HCA order also mandates the closure of all gyms, health clubs and related facilities. More information on the HCA orders and guidance regarding the Coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic may be found on the HCA's website: ochealthinfo.com.

The Club office will remain open only to staff and contractors as needed to handle the Club's day-to-day administrative and maintenance operations. Operations are being modified, however, to comply with social distancing requirements and related State and Federal guidelines, no in-person office visits by Club members or guests will be accepted.

The pandemic has resulted in an unprecedented disruption to our daily lives. While it would be preferable to keep the Club's facilities open to our members during this time, the risks of exposure and transmission are too great to ignore. It is incumbent upon each of us to do our part to help protect the well-being of our amazing community. We appreciate your patience and support during this time, and the trust you have placed in us as the association's elected leadership.

Best regards,

Board of Directors

Rancho Niguel Recreation Club